Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Troop 312
October 5, 2020
Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. White, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Powell; Mr. Clamp; Mr. Norris; Mr. Fuge; Mr. Kukucka; Mr. Thomas; Mr. Fultz; Mr. Fuge; Mr. Lee; Mr. Blake; Mr. Petruzzi; Mr. Martin; Gage K., SPL; Charlie K.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Ms. McGregor, September Minutes
· Motion to approve September’s minutes was made and seconded. Motion approved. 
Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair
· All meetings will be held at the pavilion until further notice.
Gage K., SPL
· Planning is complete for the next year.
· Will email notes to Mr. McGregor.
Ms. Lyon, Treasurer Report
· Ms. Lyon asked about Camp Rainey Mountain refunds.
· Dues had been suspended during COVID-19 season. 
· After discussion, it was decided that dues would be $80 for the year to cover rechartering ($66) and operations.
· Mr. Petruzzi mentioned that some scouts had paid $15 for Merit Badge University.
· Ms. Lyon will set-up surplus payments as credits to accounts.
Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
· Fish Hatchery campout is October 23 - 25. Licenses are needed only for scouts 16+. Mr. Fultz will coordinate.
· No Gun Club campout in 2021. Return anticipated for 2022.
· Other planned activities are in the table below:
	Date
	Event
	Coordinator

	October 23-25
	Fish Hatchery
	Fultz

	November 13-15
	Webelos Woods/McCall
	Fultz and Norris

	December 19
	Possible Merit Badge University
	Clamp

	January 22-24
	Beech Mountain
	Shelton

	February 19-21
	Table Rock
	Martin

	March 19-21
	Gem Mining
	Norris

	May
	Edisto Beach
	

	June
	National Park Trip
	McGregor

	July
	Camp Rainey Mountain
	

	August
	Shelton Farm
	Shelton

	September
	Sliding Rock (Asheville)
	


Mr. Clamp, Merit Badge University
· Mr. Clamp will work on a location. If it is at Union, troop 95 will be invited. If not, they won’t.
· SSSJ and Eastlake are both possibilities, with SSSJ preferred.
· No more than 8 per class.
· Possible classes:
· Fingerprinting
· Personal Management--Heron
· Family Life--Clamp
· Citizenship in the Community--Mr. Blake did it last year with an assistant.
Mr. McGregor, National Park Trip
· The Park Service is not taking reservations yet, but may by the end of the year.
· Would like to present to the troop during a meeting with a light agenda. Presentation would include dates, places and cost.
· There was some discussion about limiting the number of attendees because it likely limits the number of attendees to CRM. CRM is likely to increase our fees if attendance is low. On the other hand, these trips are great opportunities for scouts, so we want to give the opportunity to as many scouts as possible. 
Mr. White, New Scouts
· A couple scouts plan to join the troop. One is 16, and there has been no promise made to him regarding Eagle rank.
Mr. Martin, Fundraising
· All popcorn sales will be online this year. Scouts need to sign-up online to sell.
Mr. Law, Advancements
· COH tentatively scheduled for early December. The last two have been canceled.
· Rechartering is the end of December. New scouts are $25 extra.
Mr. Norris, Seabase, Eagle, and OA Advisor
· Two Eagle projects are scheduled this weekend.
· Charlie K. finished his Eagle project and did an excellent job. He still needs to finish a couple of badges.
· Denis N. has completed his project.
· Collin S. is nearly finished with his project.
Mr. Heron, Troop Officer Replacements
· Mr. Shelton notified the troop that he needed to step down as Scoutmaster. Mr. White has expressed an interest in being Scoutmaster. Mr. Norris made a motion to approve Mr. White as our new Scoutmaster. Mr. Petruzzi seconded. Motion was approved. Thanks to Mr. Shelton for serving our troop so well, and thank you to Mr. White for stepping up.
· Mr. Law notified the troop that he was stepping down as Advancements chair after 19 years. Mr. Thomas agreed to be our new Advancements chair. Mr. Shelton made a motion to approve Mr. Thomas as our new Advancements chair. Mr. Bebber seconded. Motion approved. Thanks to Mr. Law for 18 years of awesome service, and thanks to Mr. Thomas for agreeing to take his place.
· Mr. Powell will become our New Scout Coordinator, replacing Mr. White in the position. Thanks to Mr. Powell for agreeing to take on the responsibility of growing our troop.
Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster
· Mr. Shelton appreciates the support of the Troop Committee. We have a great group of kids and adults.
Roundtable
Mr. Fultz wants to thank Mr. Shelton, Mr. Law, and their replacements for their service to the troop.
Ms. Lyon thanked the committee for a healthy troop account.
Mr. Fuge said that he and his family are glad to be part of such a phenomenal troop.
Mr. Kukucka will check with the YMCA about swim tests. 
Mr. Law will check to see how Dr. Thomas can be added to our scout account so he can purchase badges, etc.
Mr. White said that the committee is awesome, and that he looks forward to being Scoutmaster.
Mr. Norris said that we have a lot of Merit Badge Counselors, but we need more. Please consider being a counselor!
Meeting adjourned 8:00
Next meeting, November 2, 2020
Submitted by Angela McGregor
